
NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Samuel Gilbert Public School 
Construction Starts May 2020

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion over four years to deliver more than 190 new and upgraded schools 
to support communities across NSW. In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent on school maintenance over 
five years. This is the largest investment in public education infrastructure in the history of NSW.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
New South Wales. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students 
and supports growth in the local economy  

A project is planned to upgrade Samuel Gilbert Public School. The project will deliver: 

 25 additional new permanent learning spaces

 A new library

 A new hall (with separate access for community use)

 New staff and administration facilities

 Creation of a new connection to the existing 
campus

 Removal of demountable classrooms.

Progress Summary 

The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment has approved the State Significant Development 
application. The construction contract has been awarded to Hutchinsons Builders. Main construction works have 
started. 

Construction will take place between 7.00am and 6.00pm Monday to Friday, and 8.00am and 1.00pm on 
Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless advanced notification is provided. 

During construction, traffic management will be in place to ensure the safety of students, teachers, staff, site 
visitors and residents. Please see changes to school access overleaf. 

Measures will be in place to mitigate noise and dust levels, including hoarding and the hosing down of vehicles as 
required. Deliveries will be scheduled outside of pick up and drop off times where possible.  

School Infrastructure NSW will work closely with the school community and neighbours to minimise impacts 
where possible. 

Thank you for your patience during these important works. 

https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/


NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au Page 2 of 2

Changes to access at Samuel Gilbert Public School during construction 

The map below highlights the following changes to pedestrian access during construction:

 The existing main pedestrian entrance off Ridgecrop Drive will be closed. This is the only entrance that will be 
closed during construction

 A temporary footpath for pedestrians will be installed next to the school's driveway on Ridgecrop Drive.

 All other access points will remain the same during construction for pedestrians and vehicles.

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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